THE BUTTES CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL OWNERS MEETING MINUTES
July 24, 2015
9:00 AM

Owners Present:


Jim & Edith McGill





Gene Sherman




Michael and Stephanie Poley





Rafe Gibson




Judy Garrett





Paul Pierson




Maja Ivanetic





Matt Barker
Owners Present by Telephone:

Tom Raschella




Andy Ewart




Amy Funke





Caleb Sevian





John Seybold





Jeff Campbell

Management Company

Reed Meredith, Evergreen Management Inc.
Present:

Member Represented



Unit 



Jim McGill 



501
Jeffrey Goldberg( By proxy)


503

John & Mary Seybold (by proxy) 


504

Maja Ivanetic 



505

Fred Funke (by proxy)


506

Robert Jerome ( by proxy)


507
Karen Wallace ( by proxy)


508

Don & Judy Garrett 



511

Jennifer & Paul Pierson 


512

Andy Ewart  ( by proxy)


513

Campbell(by proxy)



514

Gene Sherman
 


515

Caleb Sevian( by proxy) 


516

Tom & Sue Raschella (by proxy)


517

Rafe Gibson
   


518

Matt Barker



519

Peter & Chris Andrews (by proxy)

520

Michael & Stephanie Poley 


521

TOTAL REPRESENTATION


18


A quorum was established with 18 out of 21 members present, and 96.07% of ownership represented in person or by proxy. The meeting was called to order by association president Jim McGill at 9:03am.

The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION:  To approve the previous minutes from the July 25, 2014 homeowners meeting as written. 

Vote: Unanimous Approval.
Jim McGill presented the presidents report. McGill noted that he was delighted to see so many new owners in attendance at the meeting. He further stated that the re-siding project was running on schedule and within budget.
 Reed Meredith of Evergreen Management presented the manager’s report at this time. 
In addition to the routine daily maintenance of the Buttes, Evergreen Management has completed the following:
· Garden & Lawn Clean Up and Maintenance:  While we experienced a light snowfall winter in 2015, the heavy rains of May ( rained all but 4 days in May) have made landscaping a challenge.  In addition, the large-scale construction project of re-siding the buildings has made landscaping difficult.  We will continue to address the Buttes landscaping as areas are cleared of construction work.
· Deep Cleaning of Hot Tub: Several times during the year the Buttes hot tub is completely drained for a deep cleaning and sanitizing. In addition, we apply two coats of hot tub wax to the outer shell to help preserve it from dirt and UV deterioration. New filters and a new thermal surface blanket were also installed.
· Re-Staining of Hot Tub Deck Posts and Skirting: Evergreen Properties is in the process of re-staining the natural wood deck support posts and skirting with semi transparent oil stain.
Completed / In Progress Projects:

· Buttes Re-Siding Project Work:  Evergreen Management spends approximately 2 hours each day acting as your representative to oversee the re-siding project, making certain that you end up with a quality product.  We meet with Gross Construction on a daily basis and review work progress, answer questions, and act as the Buttes representative.  We have also been required to make a number of “on the spot” timely decisions regarding the project in order to keep things moving and maximize your return on investment. We are pleased to say that the project is ahead of schedule and currently on budget.  We also have created a new website for the Buttes owner to “see” the construction progress online, www.buttescondo.com, where we post weekly photos of the project.  If you have not already done so, visit the site to check out the great new look!  At the current time, the North building ( units 512-521) is 95% complete and building #2 ( units 501-511) is approximately 25% complete.   At the current rate we expect that the project will be completed by the end of September.  We will have more information on the project status available at the meeting.  
· Re-Paving of Entry Driveway and Buttes Parking Lot:  Evergreen Management has secured approvals for paving from all 4 associations which share maintenance of the entry driveway known as Crested Mtn lane ( Crested Mountain, Crested Mountain North, Crested Mountain Village, and the Buttes).  Due to the heavy rains of May, and the current construction at The Buttes, we have postponed this paving project until September.  United Paving will be completing the work after Labor Day.
· Building 2 Sections of New Stairway Handrails:  Two sections of wooden handrails were found to be rotted to the point of falling apart. These sections were re-built with all new materials, and are in the process of being primed and painted.

· Annual Flower Arrangements:  Eleven colorful hanging flower basket arrangements have been placed around the Buttes complex walkways and are maintained on a daily basis.

· Re-Painting of Exterior Stairway Handrails:  The wooden exterior stairway handrails are in the process of being sanded, primed, and re-painted.

Financial Report:.  The June 30th Balance Sheet shows total Assets of $214,746.06, and total Liabilities of $36,163.05.  Accounts Receivable shows that 20 of 21 owners are current in their payment of regular dues, and all owners are current in payment of special assessments. The Total Fund Balance at 6/30/15 was $178,601.01  . The June 30, 2015 Income Statement Compared to Budget shows that the total Expenses of the association for the first 7 months of the fiscal year were favorable to budget by $13,310.34.  All operating budget line items were either very close to, or below the budget figures.  The largest areas of significant savings came in the areas of Electric ($930.33), Landscaping ( $708.75), Maintenance Labor ($742.25), and Snow Shoveling ($6,666.25), and Snow Plowing ($1752.50). The Changes In Fund Balances Worksheet shows that the total fund balance at 6/30/15 was $178,601.01

Unfinished Business: Jim McGill informed the owners that the board had discussed the Buttes Rules & Regulations in the past year, and had asked for owner’s input.  There was particular discussion regarding dogs at the Buttes and bicycle storage. The board has not adopted a new set of Rules & Regulations at this time. However, plans are being made to purchase bicycle racks and McGill asked all owners to clean up after their dogs.
Reed Meredith presented information on the progress of the siding project.  At this time, building #1 i2 95% complete and building #2 is 25% complete. Meredith presented a worksheet showing the financial information of the project. The total project was budgeted at $449,876.81, which included $50,000 in contingency funds for unknown and added items. As of July 8th, The Buttes has expended $299,692.58. A projection of future expenses for completion shows that another $145,558.65 is expected, bringing the total to within $4,625.58 of budget. Several other added expenses have been anticipated but not yet approved by the board. These include powder coated metal ski racks, metal roof drip edge flashing, roof repairs, and unit numbers. In addition, it was noted that the majority of the old siding has still not been removed from building #2 and that any additional issues discovered will incur additional expenses.
Discussion took place regarding changes in the association provided TV, Internet, and Telephone services. With the re-siding of the buildings, new wiring has been installed to support satellite or cable TV, cable or phone internet, and telephone.  The changes in technology have resulted in many owners wanting differing levels of technology service.  The currently provided services do not meet the needs of everyone and it is difficult to customize for each individual. The board would like to allow for each individual unit to sign up for their own services. 
The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To direct the board to proceed with removing the association provided TV, internet, and phone services, and allowing all owners to sign up for their own technology providers.  
Vote: Unanimous Approval.
Caleb Sevian asked if the association dues would be reduced as a result of removing the TV and phone services.  McGill replied that the board would remove the expense line items for the services from the annual budget effective with the next budget cycle. It is hoped that a reduction in dues might be possible, however, the association’s operating expenses continue to increase every year, and it is more likely that the removal of these utility expenses will allow the association to maintain dues without an increase.

Jim McGill began a discussion of the postponed landscaping project. The original plan, which totaled $100,000, was to install sprinkler system/ replace stairway handrails / install concrete walkways / install French drain.  Now that the building exterior looks new, this might be a good time to continue and complete the landscaping.  McGill suggested that if the owners are interested in pursuing the landscaping projects, that the board would work on obtaining hard numbers on these projects and would come back to the owners for a vote. McGill noted that a special assessment would be necessary to complete these landscaping projects. 

The following motion was made and seconded: 

MOTION: The owners authorize the board to investigate and tie down the design and cost of landscaping projects, and call a special meeting of the owners to seek approval for the projects and a possible special assessment to fund the projects. The projects will include the following :
Replacement of sidewalk

Replace handrails

Irrigation

French drain along back of building

Tie wall along upper walkway – changed to concrete stem wall

Vote: Unanimous approval.

The following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: The owners ratify the actions of Buttes Board of Director’s taken in the past year. 
Vote: Unanimous Approval.
Reed Meredith reported on insurance issues at this time. The association requires that all individual unit owners maintain insurance coverage on their units. These requirements include coverage on the Building, Loss Assessment, Liability, and Contents. These policies are known in the industry as HO6 policies. In addition, the association requires that these policies name the association as an additional interest, so that annual notification of such policy is in place is obtained.  Evergreen Management sent out a request to all owner for updated insurance information in May.  To date only 6 of the 21 units have responded.  Meredith asked all owner’s who have not already done so, to contact their insurance carrier to provide proof of insurance to the association. 
Election of Directors:  The board terms of Stephanie Poley and Jim McGill expire at this meeting. Both board members have indicated a desire to continue on the board. 
Michael Poley nominated Jim McGill. Gene Sherman nominated Stephanie Poley.

With no further nominations, the following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: to close nominations and elect by acclimation Jim McGill and Stephanie Poley to 3-year terms on the board of director’s.

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Discussion took place regarding the red wooden benches which were removed from the upper / back side entry porches as part of the re-siding project and the need to regulate the owners installation of new benches.  The board wants to ensure that a uniform appearance is maintained. The owners agreed that the benches should be made of wood.  The board will discuss at the following board meeting and set a standard. 
Date of The Next Annual Owners Meeting:  The date was tentatively set as July 22, 2016.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:05am.
Respectfully Submitted,

_______________________________                      ________________________________

Reed J. Meredith, Recording Secretary

Jim McGill,  President

